
Opening remarks by CE at press conference on release of 
constitutional development public consultation reports (with 
photos/video) 
************************************************************

     The Chief Executive, Mr C Y Leung; the Chief Secretary for 
Administration, Mrs Carrie Lam; the Secretary for Justice, Mr 
Rimsky Yuen, SC; the Secretary for Constitutional and Mainland 
Affairs, Mr Raymond Tam; and the Under Secretary for 
Constitutional and Mainland Affairs, Mr Lau Kong-wah, today (July 
15) held a press conference on the Report by the Chief Executive 
of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region to the Standing 
Committee of the National People's Congress on whether there is a 
need to amend the methods for selecting the Chief Executive of 
the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region in 2017 and for 
forming the Legislative Council of the Hong Kong Special 
Administrative Region in 2016 and the Report on the Public 
Consultation on the Methods for Selecting the Chief Executive in 
2017 and for Forming the Legislative Council in 2016 at the 
Auditorium, Ground Floor, Central Government Offices, Tamar. 
Following are the opening remarks by the Chief Executive at the 
press conference: 
 
     Now, I will like to recap the gist in English. 
 
     Today, I have made a report to the Standing Committee of the 
National People's Congress, NPCSC, to invite the NPCSC to 
determine that there is a need to amend the method for selecting 
the Chief Executive, the CE, in 2017 in order to attain the aim 
of universal suffrage, and that Annex II to the Basic Law should 
not be amended for the method for forming the Legislative 
Council, LegCo, in 2016. I have also submitted to the NPCSC the 
public consultation report on the two electoral methods together 
with all the appendices to the report compiled by the Task Force 
on Constitutional Development. The purpose is to reflect 
comprehensively and truthfully the views received during the 
consultation period. Both reports are made public in full at the 
same time. 
 
     Today is a historic moment in the constitutional development 
of Hong Kong. We will be able to take a big stride forward in the 
democratic development of Hong Kong if we are willing to forge 
consensus as much as we can and leave behind our differences in a 
rational and pragmatic manner on the remaining work. In about two 
years, over 5 million eligible voters in Hong Kong could directly 
elect the Chief Executive through "one person, one vote" for the 
first time in our history. 
 
     We are now working towards a very tight timetable. According 
to the constitutional procedure laid down in Annex I to the Basic 
Law, amendments to the method for selecting the CE require 
passage by a two-thirds majority of all the Members of the LegCo, 
CE's consent, and approval by the NPCSC. The report made by me 
today represents the first step in kick-starting the 
constitutional procedures. If the NPCSC makes a determination in 
August, we expect that another round of public consultation will 
be launched around the end of this year to collect views on 
specific proposals on implementing universal suffrage for the CE 
election in 2017. 
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     After the conclusion of the public consultation, a number of 
groups and members of the public still expressed their wishes and 
aspirations concerning the implementation of universal suffrage 
for the CE election in 2017 through different ways and channels. 
In particular, regarding the issue of the nominating procedures, 
there were considerable views expressed after the consultation 
period through participation in rally and polling activities held 
by civic organisations on allowing "civic nomination" in the 
nomination of CE candidates, etc. At the same time, I sincerely 
hope that the general public would appreciate that while we 
should consider different demands, we have to uphold the rule of 
law and act according to the law. In this respect, we could 
implement universal suffrage only if we comply with the Basic Law 
and the relevant Interpretation and Decisions of the NPCSC. 
 
     Thank you. 
 
(Please also refer to the Chinese portion of the opening 
remarks.) 

Ends/Tuesday, July 15, 2014 
Issued at HKT 17:29 
 
NNNN 
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Transcript of remarks at press conference on release of 
constitutional development public consultation reports 
********************************************************

     The Chief Executive, Mr C Y Leung; the Chief Secretary for 
Administration, Mrs Carrie Lam; the Secretary for Justice, Mr 
Rimsky Yuen, SC; the Secretary for Constitutional and Mainland 
Affairs, Mr Raymond Tam; and the Under Secretary for 
Constitutional and Mainland Affairs, Mr Lau Kong-wah, today (July 
15) held a press conference on the Report by the Chief Executive 
of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region to the Standing 
Committee of the National People's Congress on whether there is a 
need to amend the methods for selecting the Chief Executive of 
the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region in 2017 and for 
forming the Legislative Council of the Hong Kong Special 
Administrative Region in 2016 and the Report on the Public 
Consultation on the Methods for Selecting the Chief Executive in 
2017 and for Forming the Legislative Council in 2016 at the 
Auditorium, Central Government Offices, Tamar. Following is the 
transcript of the question-and-answer session at the press 
conference: 
 
Reporter: Mr Chief Executive, you described this proposal as an 
invitation for the Chinese Government to create a new policy for 
the election, but in recent months we've seen quite a bit of 
consternation from Beijing regarding the pulse of democracy in 
Hong Kong, most recently the White Paper. While the document we 
have in front of us is all good and well and does, as you've 
said, reflect the views of those in Hong Kong, what makes you 
believe that authorities in Beijing are in fact going to say "OK, 
we endorse this push for democracy", given the recent hostility 
we've heard?  
 
Chief Executive: Thank you for your question. Let me take you 
back a little bit into history. In the Joint Declaration signed 
between the Chinese Government and the United Kingdom Government 
in 1984 on the question of Hong Kong, the provision regarding the 
appointment of the Hong Kong SAR Chief Executive – this was 1984 
– was this: the Chief Executive shall be appointed on the basis 
of consultation or election held locally. The keywords: 
"consultation or election held locally". It didn't say anywhere 
in the Joint Declaration between the two governments that 
election of the Chief Executive shall be by way of universal 
suffrage. And that's why, for the past four elections of the 
Chief Executive, we had electoral college elections, and these 
elections were in compliance with this provision in the Joint 
Declaration. And this was 1984. But then, in 1990, the Basic Law, 
and the Basic Law is a Chinese national law and the law of the 
Hong Kong SAR, said that the universal suffrage was our ultimate 
aim, so it wasn't by way of agreement between the Chinese 
Government and the United Kingdom Government that we have a 
promise of universal suffrage. It was actually in the 1990 Basic 
Law that we have a promise of universal suffrage, and that's why 
we are here and that's why we are moving towards this ultimate 
goal. And this will be, as I have said in my opening remarks, 
this will be historic for Hong Kong: the fact that Hong Kong, 
after 150, 160 years, will have the first Chief Executive 
appointed on the basis of universal suffrage or direct election 
held in Hong Kong. It has been all along a Chinese Government 
undertaking and not by way of international agreement or 
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international arrangement.  
 
     So I have no doubt in my mind, and the Chinese Central 
Authorities have repeatedly said in the past year or so that they 
are fully committed. They are as fully committed as I am, as head 
of the Hong Kong SAR Government, as the Hong Kong SAR Government 
at large and also as the entire Hong Kong community are, 
committed to this goal. And this is why we need to seize this 
historical opportunity, and that's why I said if we could set 
aside some of our differences and if we could all take this big 
stride towards the common goal of universal suffrage, it would be 
a great thing for Hong Kong. 
 
Reporter: Mr Chief Executive, in your report you didn't mention 
anything ... but you pretty much ruled out "civil nomination" and 
amending the 2016 LegCo election. Are you disregarding the huge 
numbers of people who came out specifically to demand this? Thank 
you. 
 
Chief Executive: Well, we haven't ruled out anything in the two 
reports. The essence of my report as Chief Executive of Hong Kong 
SAR to the NPCSC (Standing Committee of the National People's 
Congress) is to say that I believe that the method for electing 
the Chief Executive in 2017 should be amended, and that's the 
essence of my report. And the purpose of the other report, and 
this is the consultation report, is to collect and reflect 
comprehensively and truthfully all the views and proposals 
expressed in Hong Kong during the consultation period. So while 
we have views about whether "civic nomination" is in compliance 
with the provision of the Basic Law, and the Secretary for 
Justice has elaborated on that, we do not make choices in this 
exercise. 
 
Chief Executive: Let's have the last question in English, shall 
we? 
 
Reporter: Mr Leung, in paragraph 14 of your report, you said that 
some legal professionals have pointed out that the "civic 
nomination" did not comply with the Basic Law. But the Bar 
Association last week also said that the Government should not 
reject popular proposals outright and should try to explore if 
the proposals' rationale could be accommodated by alternative 
methods that are compatible with the Basic Law. You said just now 
that you have reflected the views expressed in the unofficial 
"referendum" and the July 1st rally to Beijing. But why are these 
views actually not included in your report submitted to the 
Central Authorities? Thank you. 
 
Chief Executive: What's the relationship between your question 
and what you said about the Bar Association? 
 
Reporter: The point being that you actually did not put the 
recommendations and the views expressed by the Bar Association 
and the referendum in your report submitted. Why did you 
actually ...? 
 
Chief Executive: I am getting a bit confused. Let me try to 
surmise what you wanted to ask. The consultation report is 
actually very comprehensive and it truthfully reflects the views 
collected in the community during the consultation period. The 
two legal professions' views are also included. They are actually 
in the consultation report. On the question of the views 
expressed by people who took part in the rally and also the so-
called "civic poll", the "referendum", I said in my opening 
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address that I did reflect the views expressed by these people to 
the Central Authorities there and then.  
 
Reporter: Regarding the formation of the Legislative Council, how 
do you expect Legislature and Administration's relationship to 
improve if you don't make any changes? Is this your way of 
controlling the future development of constitutional reform in 
Hong Kong by not amending the formation of the Legislative 
Council? 
 
Chief Executive: Amending the formation of the Legislative 
Council? Could I ask the Secretary ...? 
 
Chief Secretary for Administration: As far as Annex II to Basic 
Law is concerned, in so far as the formation of Legislative 
Council, there are only two main ingredients. One is the total 
number of Legislative Council Members; the other is the split 
between the geographically directly elected members and the 
functional constituency members. I doubt very much that in the 
current situation by increasing the number of Legislative Council 
Members or by sort of changing the split between the 
geographically elected members as well as the functional 
constituency members could guarantee an improvement in the 
working relationship between the Executive and Legislature. And, 
to be very fair to the Executive, some of the problems that we 
have seen recently arise from the so-called Rules of Procedures 
of the Legislative Council in terms of filibustering, in terms of 
calling for quorum and so on. But having said that, I, on behalf 
of the Administration, will try to engage and discuss with the 
Legislative Council Members so that when the session resumes 
later this year, we will be able to find better arrangements to 
serve the people of Hong Kong.  
 
Chief Executive: First of all, I said when I was in the 
Legislative Council a couple of weeks ago, answering the question 
posed to me by the Honourable Tommy Cheung, I said there and then 
that I very much welcome any suggestion as to how we could 
improve on the relationship between the Executive, which is the 
Government, and the Legislative Council. And straight after that 
session, I asked my office to get in touch with the Honourable 
Tommy Cheung, and my colleagues, my senior colleagues, had a 
meeting with him. So, we are open to suggestions. But if I could 
fold your question into the subject today, which is the amendment 
of the method of electing the Chief Executive, let me just remind 
everyone in Hong Kong that we have a very high threshold. We need 
two-thirds majority of LegCo. Now whether it is this Legislature 
in Hong Kong or Legislatures in other jurisdictions, requiring a 
two-thirds majority, particularly when you do not have a majority 
party, a single majority party, is a very high threshold. So it 
is going to be a challenge. But I, myself, my colleagues in the 
SAR Government and the leaders of the country, including the 
NPCSC, are all committed to achieving this goal on time, so that 
we have "one man, one vote" universal suffrage election of the 
Chief Executive in 2017, and we are committed. Thank you. 
 
(Please also refer to the Chinese portion of the transcript.) 

Ends/Tuesday, July 15, 2014 
Issued at HKT 20:07 
 
NNNN 
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Opening remarks by CS at press conference on release of 
constitutional development public consultation reports 
********************************************************

     The Chief Executive, Mr C Y Leung; the Chief Secretary for 
Administration, Mrs Carrie Lam; the Secretary for Justice, Mr 
Rimsky Yuen, SC; the Secretary for Constitutional and Mainland 
Affairs, Mr Raymond Tam; and the Under Secretary for 
Constitutional and Mainland Affairs, Mr Lau Kong-wah, today (July 
15) held a press conference on the Report by the Chief Executive 
of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region to the Standing 
Committee of the National People's Congress on whether there is a 
need to amend the methods for selecting the Chief Executive of 
the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region in 2017 and for 
forming the Legislative Council of the Hong Kong Special 
Administrative Region in 2016 and the Report on the Public 
Consultation on the Methods for Selecting the Chief Executive in 
2017 and for Forming the Legislative Council in 2016 at the 
Auditorium, Ground Floor, Central Government Offices, Tamar. 
Following are the opening remarks by the Chief Secretary for 
Administration at the press conference: 
 
     Let me just repeat what I have said in Cantonese. 
 
     On behalf of the Constitutional Development Task Force, I 
just want to say a few words. During the five-month public 
consultation, we were very impressed by the very enthusiastic and 
overwhelming response of the general public. Together with the 
relevant bodies, the Task Force had attended a total of 226 
district and consultation events. We have received about 124,700 
written submissions. The consultation report released today has 
comprehensively summarised and truthfully reflected the public's 
views collated. 
 
     The purpose of the first-stage consultation is to prepare 
for the Chief Executive to kick-start the constitutional 
development "Five-step Process", that is, in the first step, the 
Chief Executive has to make a report to the National People's 
Congress Standing Committee (NPCSC) to invite NPCSC to decide 
whether amendments should be made to the electoral methods in the 
selection of the Chief Executive in 2017 and the formation of the 
Legislative Council in 2016. I am pleased that we have 
accomplished our task. Based on the public views collated, the 
Chief Executive has made a report to the NPCSC today, taking the 
view that there is a need to amend the method for the selection 
of the Chief Executive in 2017 in order to achieve the objective 
of universal suffrage, whereas there is no need to amend Annex II 
to the Basic Law for the formation of the Legislative Council in 
2016. 
 
     What has impressed me most during the public consultation is 
the eagerness of the general public to be able to cast their vote 
to select the Chief Executive in 2017. This is indeed a very 
strong driving force for the Constitutional Development Task 
Force to continue its work in the coming months. We will continue 
to engage stakeholders and political parties with a view to 
narrowing the differences and to forging consensus so that about 
5 million eligible voters in Hong Kong would be able to cast 
their vote in selecting the next Chief Executive. 
 

頁 1 / 2Opening remarks by CS at press conference on release of constitutional development publ...

16/7/2014http://www.info.gov.hk/gia/general/201407/15/P201407150823_print.htm



     Thank you very much. 
 
(Please also refer to the Chinese portion of the opening 
remarks.) 

Ends/Tuesday, July 15, 2014 
Issued at HKT 18:46 
 
NNNN 
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